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P. O. Box 571, Grass Valley, CA 95945!

Promoting German Culture and Stronger German-American Ties in Northern California 
www.goldcountrygermanamericanclub.org 

Gold Country 
German American Club 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, February 7 -- Doors open at 5:00 p.m.  

Fasching Tanz Partei. 
Tanz beginnt um 6:00 Uhr.  
We will be trying out the 
wooden dance ßoor at 
Seaman's Lodge on a 
Wednesday night!  The 
dance music source will be 
German CDÔs ! Deutsche 
Schlager Mix ! German Hits 
Mix.  There will not be a dance instructor.  Fasching Karneval Costumes are 
welcomed but not required.#Please bring appetizers or desserts!  

Fasching, also called Karneval in Germany, begins in November and ends on Ash Wednesday, the 
beginning of Lent on the church calendar.  Lent is a time of fasting and piety, but Fasching is a time to 
party down and have a blast, dancing, drinking, and dressing up in costumes before you need to 
become pious.  Similar to Mardi Gras in New Orleans, there are parades in German cities like Kšln and 
Dusseldorf on the Monday (Rosenmontag) preceding Ash Wednesday. There are dance parties 
throughout the country.  ItÕs a great excuse for Germans, especially Bavarians, to drink and party.! 

Important Reminder:  Club Dues
2018 Dues are due and payable NOW and past due on March 1, 2018.  Please mail your 
check for $30 %$60 per couple& made out to GCGAC to P.O. Box 571, Grass Valley, CA 
95945, or pay in person at our next membership meeting on February 7.  Your prompt 

attention would be greatly appreciated.  

http://www.goldcountrygermanamericanclub.org
http://www.goldcountrygermanamericanclub.org
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GCGAC Committee Chairs (appointed, non-voting) 

Refreshments:  Volunteers

Get Well & Sunshine:  

Christel Denzler 878-0504

Annaliese Grasshof (916) 783-5411

Kaffee & Kuchen:  TBD

Inter-Club Liaison:  Hank Stoffel 269-3137

Webmaster:  Paul Trethewey 265-0763

Property:  Dennis Naumann 477-1622

Historian:  Kristina Wetherbee 432-9941

The next Board of Directors meeting will be held on :

Wednesday,  February 14, 2018, 4:00 p.m. at
Bret Harte Inn, Grass Valley, CA

GCGAC Board of Directors 

OfÞcers (Elected -- 5 votes):
President:  Bob Scheetz (925) 518-8626

Vice President:  David Emanuel  272-2017

Secretary:  David Moss  432-2236

Treasurer:  Christa Benson 272-6095

Program:  John Hettrich (650) 207-3681

Directors (Appointed):
Membership:  Susanne Bader 510-282-0721

Dance:  Dave Moss 432-2236

Happy Wanderers:  Fred & Karen Herrmann 346-7392

Newsletter:  Paul Trethewey 265-0763

Publicity: to be Þlled

German Language:

Conversational:  Christa Benson 272-6095

Intermediate:  Erica Meier 619-335-6499

Beginning:  Rebecca Claus (916) 710-0033

Notes from the Board  Ð from Club President Bob Scheetz 

Happy New Year! Our Þrst meeting of 2018 is nearly here Ð February 7th. Note that this is a 
Wednesday. We will have 4 meetings on Wednesdays in 2018. All the rest are on the usual Friday or 
Saturday.

Mark your calendars now for the Annual Meeting on March 7th. (Also a Wednesday.) This is a very 
important meeting; we must have a quorum to elect ofÞcers for 2018 . Bob Scheetz will not run for 
another term as president. (Bob says the club needs new blood, a fresh perspective.) Susanne Bader 
and Margot Schulze have volunteered to join the Board, but we still need someone to assume the role 
of President. Come on, jump in. It is fun and exciting.!

There will printed copies of the full roster at each meeting. If you would like a PDF copy, please send a 
request to Bob Scheetz Ð bobscheetz@gmail.com. 

Your Board would like to receive feedback from you Ð questions, comments, suggestions, 
criticism, complements, etc. Send an email to any board member.  

President Bob Scheetz bobscheetz@gmail.com 
Vice-president Dave Emanuel daveandjess50@comcast.net 
Treasurer Christa Benson cbenson1@suddenlink.net 
Secretary Dave Moss modavek@aol.com 
Program Director John Hettrich jhettrich@gmail.com 

mailto:bobscheetz@gmail.com
mailto:daveandjess50@comcast.net
mailto:cbenson1@suddenlink.net
mailto:modavek@aol.com
mailto:jhettrich@gmail.com
mailto:bobscheetz@gmail.com
mailto:daveandjess50@comcast.net
mailto:cbenson1@suddenlink.net
mailto:modavek@aol.com
mailto:jhettrich@gmail.com
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German Language Classes 
  Interested in learning German?  There is only one (as indicated by Herr 

Erhobenem ZeigeÞnger at right) place in Nevada County to take classes, and 
that is RIGHT HERE at the  Gold Country German-American Club!   

Classes are FREE with club membership.   

The Beginning level class is under the direction of Rebecca Claus; Intermediate 
level is taught by Erica Meier.  These two classes assemble at various class 

members' homes.  For more information, call Rebecca at (916) 710-0033. 

Conversational German Group
Will meet Tuesday, February 6, from 4 until 6 p.m. at Christel Hermansen's, 154-B Sutton Way, 
Grass Valley. PLEASE call her at 530-274-2715 or e-mail christelhermansen@comcast.net if you are 
coming or not.   Anyone who is interested in joining the group, please  call Christa at 530-272-6095

Activities

Gold Country German-American Club
2018 Meeting Schedule at SeamanÕs Lodge, Nevada City !

! ! February - Wednesday 2/7 
  March - Wednesday 3/7  
  April - Friday 4/6  
  May - Friday 5/4  
  August - Wednesday 8/1  
  September - Saturday 9/15 - Oktoberfest 
  October - Saturday 10/6 - German American Day 
  November - Wednesday 11/7  
  December- Saturday 12/8 - Christmas Party

mailto:christelhermansen@comcast.net
mailto:christelhermansen@comcast.net


  GOLD COUNTRY GERMAN!AMERICAN CLUB NEWSLETTER              FEBRUARY, 2018

PAGE "4

Fini Hackl 
Stefan Arth 
Walter Grob 

Please notify Christel Denzler when you are well or when 
you want to be taken off the Gute Besserung list.  Thank you!

February Birthdays

Tune to KNCO Radio AM 830, weekdays at 
7:50 a.m. and 5:50 p.m. to hear your birthday 
greeting from GCGAC!   

Unsere Leute

Gute Besserung 

February 1 Phillip Missimore

February 8 Leslie Parker

February 10 Joan Hardy

February 17 Ron Bailey

February 27 Stefan Arth

February 28 Christa Benson

Hank Stoffel and Friends at Recent Christmas Party

"I am a Þrst generation American, born and educated in New York, as son of a German immigrant who 
hailed from Wuppertal.  He established a textile business in Northern New Jersey, and nurtured me in my 
dream to become a pilot.  After having served Pan Am for a few years, I joined TWA for the rest of my ßying 
career, and retired to Northern California, where I built my home in the mountainous area of Auburn, CA. 

As an active member of several local German-American clubs, I became involved in Bern Deichmann's 
efforts to establish our organization's presence in Washington, DC -- as Second Vice President for more 
than ten years.  I am grateful to many German-American clubs and individuals who supported me in those 
efforts.  In fact, my travels on behalf of GAHF have taken me all over the country, and my rolodex -- with 
more than 400 names and telephone numbers -- bears witness thereto. " 

The following is a bio that Hank Sto'el 
wrote to appear in "The Ambassador", the 
publication of the German!American 
Heritage Foundation.  Hank is our very own 
Ambassador to the GAHF!
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Maria  Angela Caballero, loving wife, wonderfully caring mother, grandmother, and great-grandmother, passed 
away peacefully at the age of 93 with her family by her side on December 29, 2017 in Grass Valley, CA.   

Maria was born on July 9, 1924 in Hallein, near Salzburg, Austria to Angela and Johann Track.  Maria finished her early 
schooling in Austria and finished nursing school in Darmstadt, Germany and survived the disastrous British bombing of that 
city and the hospital, in which she was working, on 9-11-1944.  She managed a transfer to Austria and was working Ð a full-
fledged RN by then - in her uncleÕs doctorÕs office in 1945.   

She met her beloved husband of 70 years, Cecil, when his unit landed 
near Salzburg, Austria. After voluminous paperwork, numerous 
questionings and investigations of her and her family by the US military 
and Austrian authorities, they were finally able to get married in March, 
1947 in Hallein-Salzburg, Austria. They came to America in September, 
1947 when Cecil was transferred stateside and resided in San Bernardino, 
CA where CecilÕs parents lived and eventually moved to Nevada City. 

Maria became a U.S. citizen in September 1949.  She applied for work at 
the county hospital in San Bernardino, CA where they accepted her 
German RN credentials and hired her.  She then worked as an Industrial 
Nurse for Crane Co in Colton, CA and finally as a nurse for an Allergist in San Bernardino, CA.  

They always wanted to travel and travel they did Ð all over the United States, Mexico and extensively in Europe  -  Austria, 
SudTirol, Yugoslavia, Germany, France, Greece, Turkey, Holland, and Italy. 

Maria was a Renaissance woman Ð she did everything and did it well Ð from 
ÒBauernmalereiÓ, peasant painting, (that she taught at the local evening adult education here 
and also in Germany and also had several classes going in the military community in 
Germany), to drawing, sculpting, calligraphy, sewing, knitting, writing, and tile making. She 
painted and sold a large number of household items including European wardrobes (Schranks 
or Kleiderschranks). She was very active in the Catholic Church and the Gold Country 
German American Club.  

MariaÕs kind and giving nature touched a lot of people in her life and she will be truly 
missed. She can now rest in GodÕs hands and is with her beloved husband, Cecil.  She was 
preceded in death by her husband Cecil;  her parents, Angela and Johann Track and her 
brother Ernst Kronreif, founder of the KTM motorcycle company, and is survived by her 
daughter Evelyn Caballero Hamner (Richard);  her son Ernest Caballero (Susan); 
granddaughter Amanda Apple;  grandsons, RJ Hamner and Brook Caballero;  great-
grandchildren, Kimmy, Ryan, Ryker, Cash and Sterling. 

Cecil and Maria joined the GCGAC in 1984 and participated in many of the club 
activities over the years.  Maria was Program Director 1 year, Secretary 3 years, 
Membership Chairperson 5 years, Historian 5 years and Volksmarch Director 1 year, 
(our club was fully sanctioned by the International Volksmarch Assoc. in Texas and was 
a fully fledged International Volksmarch Club for 5 years).  She also submitted various 
remembrances and translations and ÒmemberÕs storiesÓ (50 in all) since 1987.  Cecil was 
Welcoming Chairperson 1 year.  He also helped build the clubÕs float and Maria did the 
LŸftlmalerei (fresco painting). 
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The Mexican Connection
German roots are particularly notable in Mexican music due to the large numbers of 
German immigrants in Texas and northern Mexico around the 1830's. German-made 
button-box accordions were aggressively marketed in Mexico as far back as the late 19th 
century.  Today, various overlapping styles of popular Mexican music that descended in 
part from German music (notably polka) include tejano, conjunto, Tex-Mex, and norte–o.  
These make extensive use of the button accordion.  Among notable performers is 
Grammy award-winning Tex-Mex accordionist Flaco JimŽnez, who plays a German made 

instrument similar to the diatonic Steirische Harmonika, 
which is so pervasive in Austrian folk music.  
   
To hear some musical examples, tune into local 
(Marysville) radio station KRCX 99.9 FM.  If you can 
endure the onslaught of commercials delivered at top 
speed in Spanish by the jivey announcers, eventually 
you will hear Mexican hit songs with a German ßavor.  In 
addition to accordion, many include in their 
instrumentation tuba, tenor horn, and of course, 
trumpets (or their synthesizer equivalents) that harken 
back to German Blaskappelle music.  
 

Another important cultural inßuence:  
You think the Mexicans inherited beer from the Aztecs?  No, no, no!  
The brewing industry in Monterrey, Mexico was developed in part by 
German immigrants. The inßux of German settlers and, in the 19th 
century, the brief Austrian reign of Emperor Maximilian, who never 
traveled anywhere without his two German Braumeisters, helped 
establish the art of brewing as an all-Mexican endeavor.  Germans 
(and Austrians) had a lasting impact on Mexican beers, with brands 
such as Negra Modelo and Dos Equis Ambar, both deriving from a 
malty subset of dark lagers known as "Vienna-style."
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This Month:

February 5, 2018 
Beginning/Intermediate Language Class at 
Karen Clark's, see p.3 

February 6, 2018 

Advance German Language conversation, 
at Christel Hermansen's, see p.3

February 7, 2018

General Membership Meeting -- Fasching 
Tanz Partei

February 14, 2018 

Board of Director's Meeting, Bret Harte 
Hotel, 4 p.m. see p. 7.

February 19, 2018 

Beginning/Intermediate Language Class at 
TBD.  See p.3. 

Coming Soon, Keep a Look Out:

March  -- Annual Board Election and Bavaria Travel 
Video 

April -- Language Class Extravaganza - What will 
they do this year?  Whatever, it'll be fun! 

May -- Dance event 

June  -- Picnic 

July   -- Parade

Upcoming Events

 
Be sure to check out the official club web page!  It has all kinds of interesting stuff, 

including photo galleries, links, and prior newsletters.  ItÕs located at: 

www.goldcountrygermanamericanclub.org

Valentine's Day was brought to Germany by 
the American Army while occupying the 
country after World War 2.  For the holiday, 
German ßorists sell over 1,000 tons of ßowers.  
Sixteen percent of all Germans believe that 
Valentine's Day is an invention of the ßower 
industry.  

http://www.goldcountrygermanamericanclub.org
http://www.goldcountrygermanamericanclub.org
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First Class Mail 
Please Forward 

Gold Country German-American Club 
P.O. Box 571 
Grass Valley, CA 95945

Newsletter printed at:  Advantage Print & Marketing, 528 Auburn Ravine Rd., Auburn, CA  95603   530-885-0464   Dean Wood, President  

Gold Country German-American Club is a Member of the German-American Heritage Foundation of the USA ¨  
 719 Sixth St., NW, Washington, D.C.  20001 

ÒRepresenting Americans of German Speaking HeritageÓ 
Ph: 866-868-8422 (toll free)      email: info@gahmusa.org      web: www.gahmusa.org


